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Alberto A. Gutiérrez, C.PG.

June 22,2021 VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
1220 South St. Francis Drive
Santa Fe, NM 87505

RE: 3BEAR FIELD SERVICES, REQUEST FOR EXTENSION OF NMOCC ORDER R-20694 FOR
GOOD CAUSE FOR THE LIBBY BERRY AGINO. 1 AND LIBBY BERRY AGI NO. 2 WELLS

Commissioners,

Geolex, Incorporated® (Geolex), on behalf of 3Bear Field Services, LLC (3Bear) is requesting a one-time
extension of NMOCC Order No. R-20694 to adequate time for the drilling and completion of the Libby
Berry AGI No. 1 injection well.

Similar to many operators of New Mexico assets, COVID-19 pandemic uncertainties have necessitated
careful prioritization of on-going projects and resulted in the delay of 3Bear’s efforts to construct this
well. That being said, the proposed Libby Berry AGI No. 1 remains an component to 3Bears operations
in New Mexico and, as such, 3Bear is fully committed to drill and complete this well.

Presently, 3Bear is working to finalize and fulfill air-permitting requirements for the gas facility and
finalize the design of the proposed amine treatment system that will be utilized at the subject facility.
Significant progress is being made with respect to these tasks, however, additional time will ultimately be
needed plan and complete drilling operations for the Libby Berry AGI well(s). As such, we respectfully
request a one-time extension to NMOCC Order No. R-20694 for a period of two (2) years to allow
sufficient time to get the subject AGI well drilled, completed, and commissioned.

If you have any questions regarding this request or wish to discuss further, please do not hesitate to
contact Alberto A. Gutiérrez, C.P.G. or David White at (505)842-8000 at Geolex, Inc.®; 500 Marquette
Avenue NW, Suite 1350; Albuquerque, New Mexico.

Sincerely,
Geolex, Inc.®
\

Alberto A. Gutiérrez, C3P.G.

President
Consultant to 3Bear Field Services, LLC
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